
SECRETARY OF THE ARMY 
WASHINGTON 

OCT 0 1 2013 

To the men and women of the United States Army: 

It is with deep sadness that I write you regarding the government-wide 
shutdown, and the actions the Department of the Army must now take to come into 
compliance. This great disruption of our operations was made necessary after 
Congress failed to enact either a FY 2014 budget or a temporary funding measure 
that would have allowed normal operations to continue after the 2013 fiscal year 
ended on September 30. 

While Congress and the President have taken prudent steps to protect military 
pay for our men and women in harm's way, our civilian workforce will likely be 
deeply and personally impacted. A large number of our civilian workforce will be 
temporarily furloughed beginning today. As Secretary of Defense Hagel noted 
recently, decisions about who will be furloughed are dictated solely by law. Please 
know that if you are furloughed, it in no way diminishes the importance of your 
work to the Army or our mission. 

Coming so soon after a six -day furlough required by budget sequestration, 
this furlough will create a tremendous hardship on both our workforce and their 
families. Please know that you are in our thoughts and prayers, and that we hope 
for a speedy resolution to this impasse. Thank you for all you have done, and will 
continue to do, for the United States Army. 

Sincerely, 

L.. ~ ~y-l~~ 
John M. McHugh 


